
Committee Meeting


September 19, 2012 
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by its Chairman Robert LeBlanc at 6:00 pm.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: Stanley Folse, Robert LeBlanc, Warner Sylvain, John Boughton, Wayne Waguespack, Vice-President, Leonce Carmouche, President Joseph Dantin, William Sirmon, Jr., Michael McKinney, Sr. and Robert LeBlanc. Russell Loupe was absent. Randy Trosclair, Executive Director was present. Larry Buquoi and External Accountant Clinton Rouyea were absent.
There were no audience comments on agenda items.

Oneil Malbrough with Shaw Coastal Inc. gave a presentation regarding CPRA project attribute requirements for a proposed Lafourche Basin Levee District Hurricane Levee Project.  Commissioner William Sirmon, Jr. suggested that before we proceed, that we should meet with the Parish Presidents of the district for their thoughts and comments on the proposed project. It was agreed that Randy would set-up meetings with the Parish Presidents that are within our levee district plus Lafourche Basin Levee District’s President.
Mr. Stanley Folse presented the Safety Committee report. He said that since the last safety report was given we had no lost time accidents to report on. The last safety meeting was held on September 18, 2012 at 6:00 a.m.  Three(3) films from the National Safety Council were shown and discussed: Tree Trimming Safety, Stress Relief, and How to Control Back Pain. The next safety meeting is scheduled for October 15, 2012 at 6:00 a.m.

Chairman Leonce Carmouche presented the Equipment Committee report.  He reported that all of the district’s equipment was in good running condition and were on their respective job sites.  He further stated a new 60” clean out bucket would be needed for the Hyundai Long Reach Excavator.  The old one is completely worn out.  The estimate for a new one is $3,524.70.  Mr. Carmouche also stated that the new 6430 4 wheel J.D. tractor and the new forklift have both finally been delivered here at the shop.
In the absence of Personnel Committee Chairman Russell Loupe, Randy was asked to present his report.  He presented to the Board the Employee Performance Evaluation System (PES) Adjustment forms for an annual merit increase due October 1, 2012 through September 30, 2013 after some discussion on the subject, Commissioner William Sirmon, Jr. requested that this be placed on the agenda for the next Regular Board meeting for the entire Board to have the opportunity to vote on this.  The item will be on the October 3, 2012 Regular Meeting.

Two meetings were announced, the 77th annual meetings of the Mississippi Valley Flood control Association.  December 6-8, 2012 and the A.O.L.B.O.L. 72nd annual meeting, December 5-6, 2012 both in New Orleans.  These two meetings will be on the October 3, 2012 Regular Meeting agenda for consideration.

Since there was no other Committee matters to discuss, Commissioner Leonce Carmouche, moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Joseph Dantin.

Meeting adjourned           
                                                          

                                  Executive Director
RT/klv
